
	

	

	

March	29,	2021	

	

	

July	2021	

	
Dear	Friend	of	Life,		
	
Thank	you	for	your	interest	in	enacting	a	Pro-Life	City/County	Resolution	in	your	area.	Act	392	of	2021	
signed	by	Governor	Asa	Hutchinson	affirms	the	right	of	municipalities	to	declare	themselves	pro-life.	
While	these	resolutions	are	non-binding	it	still	makes	a	clear	statement	to	all	of	the	Pro-Life	position	of	
your	municipality.	
	
We	are	delighted	to	be	working	with	Family	Council	to	promote	Resolutions	for	Pro-Life	Cities	and	
Counties	across	our	great	state	of	Arkansas.	
		
Family	Council	has	developed	an	excellent	resource	toolkit	for	this	purpose,	which	Arkansas	Right	to	Life	
wholeheartedly	endorses.	
		
Please	join	Arkansas	Right	to	Life	and	Family	Council	in	promoting	a	Pro-Life	City/County	Resolution	in	
your	city	or	county	using	the	toolkit,	along	with	the	enclosed	sample	petition.	If	you	plan	to	do	a	petition	
please	contact	Arkansas	Right	to	Life	and	we	will	assist	you	in	customizing	it	with	your	city	or	county	
information.	
		
Thanks	for	your	commitment	to	preserving	life	from	conception	until	natural	death	and	making	Arkansas	
the	#1	Pro-Life	State	in	the	nation!	It’s	now	time	to	extend	our	Pro-Life	message	to	every	city	and	county	
across	our	state!	
		
Please	feel	free	to	contact	Arkansas	Right	to	Life	or	Family	Council	with	questions	or	for	other	
assistance.	
	
The	Heart	of	Arkansas	beats	for	Life!	
	
	
	
Sincerely,	

	 	 	

Rose	Mimms,	Executive	Director	 	
Arkansas	Right	to	Life	


